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OUR MISSION:  The Literacy Group ’s mission is to guide and empower     

people in Waterloo Region by building skills and unlocking potential-changing 

lives one word, one number, and one click at a time. 



 

 



 

 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region 
Agenda Annual General Meeting 

Thursday June  date 2020 
Online 

 
Welcome 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Approval of Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of June 27th 2019  
 
President’s Report 
 
Executive Director’s Report 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Election of Directors 
 

 

Motion to approve slate of Board of Directors: 
 
   

Motion to approve   

 Name 
  
Retiring board members 
 
 

 Name 
 Name 
 Name 

 
Motion to Adjourn 
 

Charitable Business Number: #119242378  



 

 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region 
Minutes of Annual General Meeting 

Thursday, June 27, 2019 
Virtual Session 

 

Board Business  6:35 - 6:48 p.m. 
 

1.1 Call to Order, Quorum - Andrew Swatridge 
Present on call:  Andrew, John, Chris, Winnie, Crystal, Patricia, Sonya, Vlad  
Regrets:  Diana, Wendy 
Not present:  Winnie Lo 

 

1.2 Approval of Minutes of the 2017 - 2018 AGM Minutes - Andrew Swatridge 
Motion to approve:  John Dale 
Seconded by:  Sonya Cosman 
All in favour:  9 Carried 
 

1.3  Approval of the Auditor’s report for  2018 - 2019 Fiscal - Chris Prosser 
No major concerns on Auditor’s part 
No major adjustments, few being worked on 
Motion to approve:  Angie Hesselink 
Seconded by:  Vlad Pop 
All in favour:  9 Carried 
 

1.4  Vote to appoint the Auditors for 2019 - 2020 Fiscal - Chris Prosser 
Staying with same auditor 
Patience with non-profit related topics 
Motion to approve:  Andrew Swatridge 
Seconded by:  Sonya Cosman 
All in favour:  9 Carried 

 

1.5 Ratify election of the 2019 - 2020 Board of Directors - Andrew Swatridge 
Board of Directors: 
Elected:  Wendy  
Re-elected:  Crystal, Andrew, John, Diana, Winnie 
Motion to approve:  Patty Lewis 
Seconded by:  Angie Hesslink 
All in favour:  9 Carried 

 

Motion to Dismiss at 6:48 p.m.– Andrew Swatridge 
Motion to approve:  Andrew Swatridge 
Seconded by:  Vlad Pop 
 

*Pre-read information for this item posted on OneDrive 

Minutes were taken by Debbie Ackroyd 



 

 

Over this past year, TLG has seen many successes. We have expanded our            
programming and continue to adapt to the needs of the community. This would not 
be possible without the hard work and support of many groups we would like to 
thank below. 
 
Thanks to our tutors, staff and volunteers, whose dedication is a testament to the  

 

Board President’s 

Report  



 

 

 
Dana, Danielle and Vlad have contributed much to The Literacy Group, and we know 
they’ll continue to be strong ambassadors for TLG in our community. 
 
Last but certainly not least, I would like to thank our learners. Your hard work and 
dedication to self-improvement is what motivates everyone who volunteers, works 
for, and funds The Literacy Group. 
  
Thanks to all for a terrific year, and I encourage all of you to continue to live your 
values and contribute to your community to the best of your abilities. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 

 

Andrew Swatridge 

Board President 

 

 

Board President’s 

Report  
Page 2  



 

 

In the 2018/19 year, The Literacy Group staff has excelled, surpassing all previous 

years in providing service to our community. Staff at both sites have worked with 

passion and relentless effort, exceeding all that was asked of them. I would like to 

take the opportunity to thank them for their hard work in making this year such a 

success.   

 

Our most successful year would not have been possible without the volunteers,  

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 

 

Chris Prosser 
Executive Director 

 

Executive Director’s 

Report  



 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Wendy To 
Treasurer 
 

Treasurer’s 

Report  

 



 

 

 

I’m very happy to provide this year-end report on behalf of the members of The Literacy 

Group’s 2019-2020 Fund Creation Committee. 

 

Once again we raised nearly $15,000 in support of the work we do throughout Water-

loo Region.  Although this result fell a few hundred dollars short of our target, it was an 

excellent result for two reasons.   

 

First, the weather was not our friend in June on the date of our 9th annual Rodding for 

Reading classic car show.  We certainly made money but did not draw the crowds seen 

in previous years due to cold, wet weather that Saturday.  But with continued great 

support from the City of Cambridge, our sponsors, and President Brandon Roberts and 

other members of The Lead Kings car club, even the weather didn’t dampen the enthu-

siasm of our many volunteers and the owners who did turn out despite the conditions. 

 

Second, the Fund Creation Committee took up the challenge to organize TLG’s first-ever 

gala in celebration of our 20th anniversary.  Although not part of the Committee’s fund-

raising mandate, we put together an evening that drew volunteers, learners, staff and 

friends for a wonderful look back at TLG’s origins, the changing face of adult literacy, 

and our many successes.  We even covered expenses and made a couple of hundred 

dollars in the process! 

 

These events and proceeds from our garage sale and the team representing us in Race 

To Erase combined for a year-end result of which we are very proud. 

 

The year ahead will be challenging:  Just as we were wrapping up the 2019-2020 year, 

Provincial restrictions on large gatherings in response to the COVID-19 pandemic forced 

us to abandon work already underway for a special 10th anniversary edition of Rodding 

for Reading.  The Committee immediately responded by developing the Community 

Strong Read-a-thon, a much refreshed version of a past favourite in hope of partially 

offsetting the loss of Rodding.     

 

Fund Creation Committee Chairs’ 

  Report  



 

 

 

In closing, I want to thank everyone on the Committee for your hard work in the past 

year and for everything you’re doing now to rise to these trying times, and create events 

that will generate financial support for The Literacy Group in 2020-2021.   

 

2019-2020 Fund Creation Committee Members – Marilena Benak, Johanna Brown, John 

Dale, Zara Dawood, Diana Elkin, Angie Hesselink,  Chris Prosser    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Patty Lewis 

2019-2020 Chair 

Fund Creation Committee 

 

Fund Creation Committee Chairs’ 

  Report  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

The Literacy Group  Statistics 

For the fiscal year ended March 31, 2018 

Cambridge Kitchener 

24%

15%

39%

16%

6%

AGE RANGES

<18 18-24 25-29 30-44 45-54 55+

56%
44%

GENDER

Male Female

24%

15%

39%

16%

6%

AGE RANGES

<18 18-24 25-29 30-44 45-54 55+

 Numbers of Learners served:  193  Numbers of Learner served:  96 



 

 

 

Cambridge Kitchener 

2018 – 2019 

 

5%

39%

19%

32%

5%

GOAL PATH

Apprenticeship

Employment

Independence

Secondary School Credit

Post-secondary

 

21%

25%

5%

1%

9%

23%

0%
11%

5%

SOURCE OF INCOME

OW

ODSP

Dependent of OW/ODSP

Self-employed

EI

Employment

Crown Ward

Other

No Source of Income



 

 

Current Board of Directors 
 

Andrew Swatridge, President  Angie Hesselink   Patty Lewis 
John Dale, Vice President   Diana Elkin   Prashanth Promod 
Wendy To, Treasurer  Divya Sarin   Sonya Cosman 
Crystal Brown, Secretary  Max Neang   Winnie Lo 
      Zara Bint Dawood 

 

Retiring Board Members 
 

? 

 

Slate of Board Candidates 
 

Divya Sarin 
Max Neang 

Prashanth Promod 
Zara Bint Dawood 

 

 

     Staff 
 

 

Chris Prosser  Executive Director 
Lisa McArthur  Program Manager 
Laurie Mazur  Intake & Modular Program Coordinator 
Sue Damon  Program Coordinator, Kitchener  
Julie Sigrist  Group Facilitator, Cambridge  
Johanna Brown  Group Facilitator, Kitchener 
Joyce Baker  Administrative Assistant, Kitchener 
Marilena Benak  Administrative Assistant & Public Relations Coordinator, Cambridge 

2019 - 2020 

The Literacy Group of Waterloo Region  
Board of Directors, Staff & Volunteers  



 

 

Biography 

Divya Sarin 
 

Wendy is a Chartered Accountant who joined the TLG’s Board of Directors in April 

2019. A graduate from University of Waterloo, Wendy spent several years at an 

accounting firm before settling down as an Accounting Manager at a local        

software company. Her interest in literacy programs is due to her immigrant    

parents and she is eager to lend her professional accounting background to TLG. 

Outside of work, you can find her spending time outdoors or playing sports. 

Max Neang 
 

Wendy is a Chartered Accountant who joined the TLG’s Board of Directors in April 

2019. A graduate from University of Waterloo, Wendy spent several years at an 

accounting firm before settling down as an Accounting Manager at a local        

software company. Her interest in literacy programs is due to her immigrant    

parents and she is eager to lend her professional accounting background to TLG. 

Outside of work, you can find her spending time outdoors or playing sports. 

Prasanth Promod 
 

Wendy is a Chartered Accountant who joined the TLG’s Board of Directors in April 

2019. A graduate from University of Waterloo, Wendy spent several years at an 

accounting firm before settling down as an Accounting Manager at a local        

software company. Her interest in literacy programs is due to her immigrant    

parents and she is eager to lend her professional accounting background to TLG. 

Outside of work, you can find her spending time outdoors or playing sports. 

Zarh Bint Dawood 
 

Wendy is a Chartered Accountant who joined the TLG’s Board of Directors in April 

2019. A graduate from University of Waterloo, Wendy spent several years at an 

accounting firm before settling down as an Accounting Manager at a local        


